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ENGINE MANUFACTURERS EXTEND QUALIFIED SUPPORT OF EPA 2004 FINAL 
RULING TO ACHIEVE EMISSION REDUCTION GOALS 

CHICAGO (August 2, 2000) – The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) this 
week issued a final rule implementing a manufacturers' supported program to 
significantly reduce diesel emissions from heavy-duty trucks and buses. The program 
deals exclusively with cleaner engines. Under this program, diesel truck and bus engines 
will be required to emit 50 percent less oxides of nitrogen beginning in 2004. In response 
to manufacturers’ requests, the EPA is expected to finalize later this year a separate 
program to significantly improve the quality of diesel fuel, thus enabling another 
significant reduction in diesel engine emissions. 

The Engine Manufacturers Association (EMA) today announced their support of the 50 
percent reduction. "This ruling is the product of over five years of hard work and 
cooperation between the diesel industry, the California Air Resources Board and the 
EPA," said Glenn Keller, EMA Executive Director. "The standards for heavy-duty 
engines that the agency has developed with industry support are technically challenging 
but achievable." 

"However, EMA remains concerned about the inclusion of supplemental test 
requirements that will not take effect until 2007. We believe that the inclusion of these 
requirements in the final 2004 Rule is premature." Keller noted, "Not only would further 
work on the supplemental requirements have yielded a more effective program, but 
these requirements won't be applied until the adoption of new fuels and emission control 
strategies that are part of the on-going EPA rulemaking. EPA should not separate out 
test procedures and emission standards in different rulemakings." 

With regard to speculation that the final ruling will allow the manufacturers to renege 
on1998 consent decrees with the Department of Justice (DOJ) Keller said, "the final 
2004 regulations have nothing to do with the on-going dialogue between some consent 
decree companies and federal officials regarding engine certification procedures. That is 
a completely separate matter." 

Engine manufacturers remain committed to working with government to assure a cleaner 
environment for our nation. "We are proud of our record of improving the environment 
and remain confident that our industry can produce reliable, durable, fuel efficient, high 
performing diesel engines that are as clean or cleaner than any other power source," 
stated Keller. 

### 



EMA is a trade association representing worldwide manufacturers of internal combustion 
engines for all applications except passenger cars and aircraft. The EMA continues to 
work with government and industry stakeholders to help the nation achieve its goals of 
cleaner fuels, more efficient engines and cleaner air. For more information contact Anne 
Rukavina at (312) 644-6610 x3393 or visit our Web site at www.engine-
manufacturers.org 
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